PDP CONFERENCE:  NOV. 2006         SUMMARY of EVALUATIONS 
Overall Rating:  9.24 (Max 10)
The overwhelming response to the Conference was positive, rating it as inspiring, energising, uplifting, affirming, encouraging, informative and challenging. Participants welcomed its focus on values and leadership and felt this focus differentiated the conference from others. The range of SPEAKERS and all topics were found useful, relevant, and complementary.  Timing was good, the conference ran smoothly and was well managed.  The prayer times were meaningful, appropriate and relevant. While some would have appreciated a print-out of talks, the presentations have been available on the CEIST website since the close of the conference and may be downloaded. See www.ceist.ie 
The presentation by Fr. Michael Drumm on Leadership in the Catholic School was rated the highlight of the conference by participants.  Ian O’ Herlihy, John Lonergan, Kathleen O’ Toole, John Coolahan, Elizabeth Maxwell, Margaret Mary Healy and Mary Tobin were all commended for their input.
The PEER SHARING – was regarded as particularly practical; topics were real, relevant and well presented in an honest, helpful and professional manner.  Many participants asked that this feature be retained at future conferences. 
The WORK-SHOPS were found helpful and interesting particularly the one on Negotiation by Tom Savage. The ‘Review of in-school Management’ was also found to be very helpful as were ‘Exercising Leadership in the Catholic School’ and ‘Resources for ESL’. It was suggested that more time would have benefited participants. 
The quality of accommodation, conference dinner, general hospitality, the welcome and great atmosphere were all commented on very positively.
What was found less helpful about the Conference:
The agenda was too full resulting in a shortage of time for sharing informally with colleagues, for relaxation, for reflection time, for further exploration of current legal issues for schools and for questions and answers. So much good material with not enough time to absorb it! Some felt that the feedback following Fr. Michael Drumm’s input on Leadership in the Catholic School was somewhat repetitive. Some felt that dining room management could be improved. A number considered the after dinner entertainment unnecessary. 
Suggestions for future conferences:

Help with sustaining the Catholic ethos in schools into the future is essential. There is a hunger for the kind of inspirational yet down-to-earth input of Fr. Michael Drumm. 
The vast majority wish to continue with an annual CEIST conference, perhaps over two days and one night – some suggested a single day also later in the year. Over 75% favoured having Principal and Deputy Principal attend together.  
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